
Welcome to 

Dominika 

Kruszynska!

Fay retired earlier this 

year and the team have 

welcomed Dominika.  

She will be working with 

Sam to answer 

questions and provide 

paperwork specifically 

relevant to the speech 

study.

As always please do get in 

touch with us if you need 

any resources, or if you 

have any questions.

Samantha.Harding@NBT.

nhs.uk 0117 4143957
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Thank you to everyone who continues to support the cleft 

collective study and especially the speech sub-study!  

Welcome to all the new team members and welcome back 

to those of you who have left and returned.

Above is a chart showing the absolute 

numbers of children recruited to the 

speech study as of the end of May 2022, 

right from the start of the project in 2016. 

We know different sites started recruiting 

at different times and that you all have

different size potential cohorts and varying research nurse 

time for recruitment. But we just wanted to show you all the 
numbers as a catch-up.

You may also be aware that the main study and therefore 

this sub-study has secured funding to continue the project.  

We are therefore in the process of putting this 

project extension through ethics, and taking 

the opportunity to tweak a few of the study 

documents.  We will be in touch in the next 

few months with more detail about these 

changes. 


